

Fallon Parent Faculty Club Meeting
Monday, December 9th, 2019
5:30pm

Agenda

I. Call meeting to order - Sobia Qureshi- 5.35 p.m.

II. Introduction

● **Principal - Risha Krishna-**

- **SIPSA plan was discussed in PFC.** The main aim for the plan is that 20% of the students who didn't meet the minimum standards at grade level will meet the standard or increase their standard on the 2019-2020 SBAC. Social Emotional Learning program has already started.
- AP program received feedback from parents community and from January a new AP program will be started where each day they will be reporting to one specific period during AP only. Week 1: Mon, Tues, Thursday (1st, 2nd, 3rd periods). Week 2 : Mon, Tues, Thursday (4th, 5th, 6th periods). Every student will get to go to all of their teachers over the course of two weeks. Teachers will have a closed day where they can work with small groups.
- PFC got one COW for science and school got the other one. This was needed as new standards in science needs greater computer efficiency. High school will collaborate with middle school in regard to the new standards for science.
- 7th and 8th grade will have their Puberty Lecture on 17th-18th December.
- Character strong is being launched by whole district .All teachers will be trained on Monday after winter break-and they will use the resources learnt during the Friday AP time. The goal is that every student will have 10-12 tools to resolve issues.
- Ms. Zummo along with her SEL team will have a survey done for kids to see how safe do they feel and how connected do they feel in school.
- Traffic survey was done with a random group of students and Administration was very satisfied with the results.

III. President - Sobia

- a. **Dance-** May 2nd we will have the promotion dance and it will be held in Fallon MPR. They are 3 themes and students will be asked to vote for them. There will be a DJ and photo booth, and Sobia will rent the MPR.
- b. **Superintendent meeting update-** There was discussion on new bond and more information will come out soon for March 2020 bond.

- c. Mr. Branson had asked for money for PE clothes but PFC had voted it down as this does not benefit students. Sobia will streamline the academic grant and give the framework to the teachers so that they can work under them. We will discuss this again next meeting.

IV. Vice President/Fundraising - Kaibo Huang- Want to sell the scarf next week or during cultural night. Still deciding about it. The person who had donated the scarves has asked for a donation receipt. It was decided to give her a receipt for \$10 for every item of clothing.

V. Treasurer - Christy Li/ Chanel Fang

- a. Update on bank-
- b. Approval of PFC budget- Motion was passed by Christy to take money from 62720 and add the same to 61300 (increase to \$1250) and 63310 (increase to \$2066). Sobia second it. 10 Yes and no nays.
Motion was passed by Sobia to increase the budget for 62550 to the total amount of \$7200. Barna Second it. 10 yes and no nays.
Motion was passed by Sobia to take \$500 from 62600 and move it to 62920. Barna second it. And 10 people were in favour for it.

VI. Communication- Barna Will come and discuss constant contact in the next meeting.

VII. Secretary -Riti

- a. Approval of minutes - October- Motion was passed and meeting minutes were approved with a change of name of Huma being deleted. Shazia second it. 10 yes and no nays.
- b. Naming committee update- An email will be sent to the community to take part and give more name for recommendation for the new school.
- c. Halloween teachers- PFC provide coffee and donuts for the winners of the pumpkin decoration contest.

VIII. Director of Volunteers - Shazia- The office informed us that one of the volunteer who signed up for the dance, was not cleared. This particular volunteer is leading enrichment Program and she is on the campus weekly. It was requested that the enrichment team needs to verify that all the enrichments volunteers are cleared otherwise they will not be allowed on campus. Mittal said she will take care of this.

IX. Enrichment - Priyanka/ Mittal

- a. Enrichment program update-
 - Art volunteer lead is not able to continue the second session. A new volunteer lead is needed. A blurb was posted in Fallon Flash to inform the community and ask for a new volunteer.

- Math olympiad kids will not be allowed to stay in campus after school ends at 2 p.m. on Wednesday due to security reasons. They will have to leave the campus and come again for the test at 3.30 p.m.

X. New Business & District Committee Updates

PEAC students updated the PFC.

Morning greeting has been going well.

There is a new instagram, Facebook ID and google classroom by PEAC where in they send in monday positive quotes and students express their problems and other students help out. It is monitored by PEAC students on a daily basis and also by the teacher.

Astronomy Night-dates- Will be discussed in the next meeting.

XI. Public Forum

The meeting closed at 7.31 p.m.